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DISCONNECTING FROM WORK POLICY 

 

This COTAPSA Bulletin provides general information for Members in relation to the City 

of Toronto's Disconnecting from Work Policy that came into effect on June 2, 2022.   

 

As you may be aware, the Ontario government passed Bill 27, Working for Workers Act, 

2021on December 2, 2021.  This Bill introduced significant changes to workplace laws, 

including amendments to the Employment Standards Act, 2000 (“ESA”). 

 

One of the most noted of these amendments is the requirement of employers with more 

than 25 employees to have a written policy in place by June 2, 2022 that outlines their 

organization's practices that support 'disconnecting from work’.  Disconnecting from 

work is defined in the ESA to mean "not engaging in work-related communications, 

including emails, telephone calls, video calls or sending or reviewing other messages, to 

be free from the performance of work".  The Disconnecting from Work Policy applies to 

all City of Toronto employees. 

 

The Ministry’s guidelines on the written policy can be found here on the Government of 

Ontario website.  

 

Should you have any questions or require further clarification, please email COTAPSA at 

cotapsa@toronto.ca.  

 

https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/accountability-operations-customer-service/city-administration/corporate-policies/people-equity-policies/disconnecting-from-work/
https://lenourylaw.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98b26942be1479357fbcee2af&id=7da2892f50&e=f02ab9a058
https://lenourylaw.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98b26942be1479357fbcee2af&id=7da2892f50&e=f02ab9a058
https://lenourylaw.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=98b26942be1479357fbcee2af&id=a4244ccd60&e=f02ab9a058
https://www.ontario.ca/document/your-guide-employment-standards-act-0/written-policy-disconnecting-from-work#section-2

